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Longstone Community Council
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 10 December 2018 at 7:30 pm in Longstone Primary School, Redhall Grove.



DL welcomed everyone to the meeting

1
Attendance and apologies

Elected members:

Des Loughney (Chair), John Allan (Vice-Chair)(part), Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer), Jean Marr, Robert Gardiner, Margaret Campbell, Rosalind Lennie (Minutes Secretary).

Nominated representatives:

none

Ex Officio:

none

In attendance:
none

Public visitors: 1

Apologies were noted from Ann Watt and Cllr Dixon. Also from Police Scotland.
2
The Minutes of the meeting held on 12 Nov 2018 were approved.
3
Police report
In the absence of a police representative, SC read from the November report provided to him. Police had continued to tackle ASB, housebreakings (1 in our area), drugs and alcohol and violent crime. 5 assaults reported; 6 reports of failing to report an accident. Operation Heddle underway: focussing on festive drink driving; 13 reports of theft, mainly shoplifting. Nos. of bike thefts dropping (I male reported for over 60 thefts across SW Edinburgh). No hate crimes. Operation Crackle (bonfire season policing and partners response over the Halloween and Guy Fawkes activities) ran through November successfully: very few incidents reported. 2 males caught in possession of knives (1 reported/1 remanded). A search in Kingsknowe found and recovered a controlled substance. 255 calls, 8 public nuisance calls. Reminder about Policing 2026 plan consultation (see http://www.scotland.police.uk/assets/pdf/138327/386688/policing-2026-3-year-programme-2017-2020). 
4
Matter arising from the last minutes but not covered elsewhere in the agenda: 
SC noted new street lighting in some streets in the area. Also more former MoD houses being sold in Redhall. 
5
Memorial ‘outdoor classroom’
SC reported that the Head Teacher had received another quotation; this time for only £3715 plus VAT, although part appeared to refer to work outwith the classroom (not clarified yet). She had asked a contact in business support to look into whether LCC can organise and pay for the repair using the quotation it had received. She had been advised that, according to the new Grounds Development policy, a copy which she had just sent to SC, she should submit an ‘Expression of Interest to Develop School Grounds’ (Appendix 3 of the Policy document). If LCC agrees, she would submit a proposal as outlined above. SC explained that he had not had time to examine the Policy document, which is very extensive, and would need time to comment on it. He would also need to consult Mr Burns to see if he was still willing to undertake the work and whether or not his price needed to be adjusted. He would report to LCC on the matter as soon as possible but it may not be until next year.   

6
Planning and development
6.1
Kingsknowe Roadhouse: SC reported that this application is still awaiting assessment. There was comment about whether or not it is a benefit to the community as excessive drinking is a problem. Also that pubs needed to change. Serving meals makes a difference. SC suggested that the owner is unlikely to give up trying to develop the site. 

6.2
Cross Keys: Application was granted on 28 Nov, subject only to an archaeological investigation. The planners report reveals that the building was originally a ‘townhouse’. 
6.3
RG asked about Westside Motors, which was supposed to have closed in November. RL thought that the house had been vacated. .
7
Meetings attended by LCC officers

DL reported on the well-attended Moongazing event he organised in Hailes Quarry Park, later moved to Broomhouse Primary School (20 Nov). He was assisted by 2 other members of the Astronomical Society of Edinburgh, who brought telescopes. He had also organised a Birdwalk (30 Nov) in the Park but that was rained off. Another attempt will be made in February. 

JA reported on the Canal Community Action Group meeting he attended on 12 Nov dealing with the Canal Festival, safety on towpaths (speed limit is 6 mph), work on canal banks to make them safer for cyclists. Noted that cyclists are required to dismount at some points. Signage needed to tell cyclists to give way to pedestrians. SC asked about graffiti and fly tipping. Litter picking is organised occasionally. DL thought cyclists should be aware of disabled pedestrians. 
8
Environmental matters

SC reported that he had not been able to get out lately to check on various matters but he reported that Network Rail had allowed him to paint over graffiti on the bridge between Redhall Park and the Canal. He bought paint to do this. He also reported considerable fly tipping over the wall alongside Lanark Road by the Canal. He has reported this to both Scottish Canals and CEC. He understood that something had been done to improve the security of the School fence in Hawmuirside, but he had not had time to inspect it. Still waiting for CEC to clean up weeds in Duncan’s Gait. 
9
No CEC councillors’ reports.
10
Treasurer’s report 
SC reported no transactions since the last meeting, so that the bank balance remained at £2556.49, although he expected an invoice shortly from CEC for £150, the charge for 4 meetings in the school. That would reduce the balance to ~£2406. 
11
Gray’s Mill
SC reminded the meeting that this concerned a proposal to commemorate the only historic event of note in our area, the encampment of the Jacobite army on 16 Sep 1749 around Gray’s Mill Farm between Inglis Green Road and the river. It might lead to the erection of a plaque, perhaps on the filling station kiosk building, the nearest to the site of the farmhouse. SC had initial interest from Sainsbury’s HQ but nothing since and an approach to Bookers had received no reply. JA objected to the idea. Others thought it could proceed but not on the filling station. In answer to questions about the plaque on the aqueduct in Slateford, SC had not been able to establish who erected it or when. He thought the plaque misleading. SC emphasised that the encampment was located in fields around the farmhouse and nowhere near the aqueduct. He had received support for an interpretation of the site heritage from the City Archaeologist (John Lawson). It was suggested that the commemoration could be freestanding, perhaps as a ‘story board’ (information panel), perhaps on Inglis Green Road by the bus stop outside Sainsbury’s. SC would continue research and report back to a future meeting.
12
Correspondence
none
13
AOCB
none
14
Since we don’t meet in January, our next meeting could be on 11 February, but not in the school as it would be closed. Next meeting in the school could be 11 March 2019. It was left for the officers to advise date for next meeting, depending on the urgency of business.
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